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Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD

From: Ashley Ager <aager@ltenv.com>
Sent: Friday, October 25, 2019 3:08 PM
To: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD; Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD; 

blm_nm_cfo_spill@blm.gov
Cc: Littrell, Kyle; Baker, Adrian; Tacoma Morrissey
Subject: [EXT] Closure Report - Big Eddy Unit 039 (2RP-5294)
Attachments: XTO - Closure Report_Big Eddy Unit 039_2RP-5294.pdf

On behalf of XTO Energy, please see the attached closure report for the Big Eddy Unit 039 (2RP-5294). It has been 
uploaded to the NMOCD permitting portal (PO# 4TAYT-191025-C-1410). 
 
BLM Summary: 
XTO originally submitted a deferral report after excavating impacted soil from around a production tank, but 
leaving some material in place around the tank. NMOCD denied the deferral request based on potential 
shallow groundwater. XTO drilled a soil boring and encountered fluid less than 50 feet deep. Accordingly, XTO 
removed the tank and excavated the remaining impacted material. A total of approximately 130 cubic yards of 
impacted soil was excavated from the Site. Laboratory analytical results for the initial excavation and the 
confirmation floor sample from the final excavation indicated that benzene, BTEX, TPH, and chloride 
concentrations were compliant with the Closure Criteria and no further excavation was required. The 
excavation will be backfilled and recontoured upon approval with additional pictures provided documenting 
the backfill work. 
 
Thank You, 
Ashley 
 
 
 

 

Ashley Ager 
Senior Geologist/Vice President of Regional Offices 
970.946.1093 cell 
970.385.1096 office 
848 East Second Avenue, Durango, CO  81301 
www.ltenv.com 
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